Cyrus West Field:

Breaking Barriers in Intercontinental Communication with the Transatlantic

Telegraph Cable

Cameron Blair, Brayden Sparks, Elijah Bandy Junior Division Group Website Process Paper: 410 words When we started thinking about ideas for NHD, we were pretty sure we wanted a technology-focused topic. Our research led us to learn about the Transatlantic Telegraph Cable. We thought it was interesting that instead of being just a brand-new technology, it greatly enhanced an older one. It worked with the telegraph to send long-distance messages across the Atlantic Ocean. After we researched it more, we decided we wanted it to be our topic for NHD since it broke barriers in intercontinental communication.

When we first started researching the Transatlantic Telegraph Cable, we began with general but trustworthy sources to understand the topic as a whole. Overall, the the Library of Congress website helped the most, especially by providing most of our primary source images. Another useful website we used was called Atlantic-Cable, it gave a lot of primary sources, and first-hand accounts of the process and creation of the cable.

We decided to do a website as our category since two of us had already created a website for NHD last year. When we did it before, we really enjoyed researching and constructing a website, so we wanted to try again. However, when we tried out the new website platform, we found out that NHDWebCentral was more difficult to use than Weebly was last year. We just took things slowly and spent a lot of time trying to master it. We eventually got the hang of it, and we even learned some HTML/CSS to make creating and editing our website easier.

Our topic fits this year's theme "Breaking Barriers" because the Transatlantic Telegraph Cable broke huge barriers in communication. Before the Transatlantic Cable, the only way to send messages or information intercontinentally was through letters. However, this method took many days, even weeks, because the letters had to be sent from one person,sorted, delivered to a ship, sent across with the ship, then sorted again, and finally delivered to the recipient. With the cable, one could send messages between continents in a matter of minutes. It was very expensive at first, so only the very wealthy could use it, but it eventually became more efficient, which made it cheaper for everyday people as well. It's almost impossible for Americans today to imagine waiting a month to hear important news. We get impatient when Wi-Fi is slow. That's why we think the Transatlantic Cable must have seemed almost magical in its day, breaking barriers of time and distance.

Works Cited

Primary Sources

Baker, and Goodwin. *The Laying of the Cable---John and Jonathan Joining Hands*. 28 Aug. 1858. *Library of Congress*, www.loc.gov/pictures/item/2004665357/. Accessed 17 Oct. 2019. This

picture shows the two contributors from each continent holding hands thus "uniting" the continents.

Barker, William J. Submarine Atlantic Telegraph. W.J. Barker & R.K. Kuhns,

1858. Library of Congress,

www.loc.gov/resource/g9101p.ct003864/?r=0.063,0.085,0.273,0.119,0.

Accessed 8 Oct. 2019. Map. This map was a primary source document of

where the Transatlantic telegraph was laid, and where

Brady-Hand Photography Collection. Samuel F.B. Morse. 1855-1865. Library of

Congress, www.loc.gov/item/2017895541/. Accessed 21 Nov. 2019.

Primary photograph of Samuel F. B. Morse, which we used on the Samuel Morse page.

"Eastern Telegraph Company's System and Its General Connections". 1901.

ResearchGate,

www.researchgate.net/figure/Eastern-Telegraph-Companys-System-and-it s-General-Connections-ABC-Telegraphic-Code_fig1_276343916.

Accessed 14 Jan. 2020. We used this photo in our website. It shows the different cables that were made around the world.

Field, Cyrus West. *The Atlantic Cable*. New York City, Cyrus West Field, 13 June 1857, atlantic-cable.com/Article/1857-CWF-Broadside/index.htm.
Accessed 21 Oct. 2019. This was a report was made by Cyrus Field, who gave a detailed report on what the cable was, including information on how it was made, the total, and individual, cost of it, and what it granted in economic value.

Green, Allan C. Great Eastern. 1878 - 1954. State Library of Victoria,
search.slv.vic.gov.au/primo-explore/search?vid=MAIN. Accessed 20 Jan.
2020. This was an image of one of the ships, the Great Eastern, that was used to carry the cable across the ocean

Huntington, Daniel. *Cyrus West Field*. 1880. *Frick Digital Collections*,
digitalcollections.frick.org/digico/#/details/bibRecordNumber/b10879547.
Accessed 20 Jan. 2020. This site gave an image of Cyrus West Field, post cable.

Map of the Submarine Telegraph between America & Europe. 1858. Adventures And Achievements Of Americans, by Henry Howe Accessed 20 Jan. 2020. This was a map drawn to represent where the cable was going to go. Morse, Samuel F. B. The First Telegraphic Instrument. 1945. Library of

Congress, www.loc.gov/item/2001700117/. Accessed 1 Jan. 2020. This was a primary document which illustrates the first telegraph.

"The telegraphic messages of Queen Victoria and Pres. Buchanan." 16 Aug.

1858. *Library of Congress*, www.loc.gov/resource/cph.3b07162/. Accessed 2 Nov. 2019. This primary source displays the first messages sent through the Transatlantic Telegraph Cable.

"The Telegraphic Messages of Queen Victoria and Pres. Buchanan." 1858.

Library of Congress, www.loc.gov/resource/cph.3b07162/. Accessed 9 Oct. 2019. Image of the first transmission sent over the Transatlantic Telegraph Cable

Secondary Sources

"Animated Map of the World's Undersea Internet Cables." Business Insider,

uploaded by Alex Kuzoian, 1 Sept. 2015,

www.businessinsider.com/animated-map-global-fiber-optic-internet-cables-

2015-9. Accessed 20 Jan. 2020. This was a video representing the cables

that are used today. We used an excerpt of this video in our website.

Burns, Bill. "Submarine Cable System History 150 Year History of Submarine

Cables." Submarine Cable Systems, 2012,

www.submarinecablesystems.com/default.asp.pg-history. We used this

source to explore the impact of the cable both short-term and long-term.

Chandler, Charles. "Submarine Telegraph Cables With the Men Who Lay and

Repair These Invisible Strands That Bind Continents Together." *Atlantic-Cable*, Aug. 1922, atlantic-cable.com/Article/SciAm/index.htm. Accessed 1 Nov. 2019. This was a website that gave plenty of information on the Transatlantic Cable, and how it was laid.

- "Cyrus W. Field." *Engineering and Technology History Wiki*, 20 Jan. 2016, ethw.org/Cyrus_W._Field. Accessed 31 Oct. 2019. This site gave a good summary of Cyrus West Field's life.
- Dibner, Bern. *The Atlantic Cable*. 1959. *Smithsonian Libraries*,
 www.sil.si.edu/DigitalCollections/hst/atlantic-cable/ac-index.htm. Accessed
 9 Oct. 2019. This book gave us many primary source pictures as well as
 many details on what the procedure of actually laying the cable was like.
- Geere, Duncan. "How the First Cable Was Laid across the Atlantic." *Wired*, 18 Jan. 2011, www.wired.co.uk/article/transatlantic-cables. Accessed 10 Oct. 2019. This site explained how the Telegraph cable was actually laid out, and the process of it happening.
- "How Were Text Messages Sent in the 1800s?" *The Henry Ford*, 9 May 2016, www.thehenryford.org/explore/blog/how-were-text-messages-sent-in-the-1

800s. Accessed 9 Oct. 2019. This provides information about the construction and a bit about the impact of the Transatlantic Telegraph Cable.

Lafrance, Adrienne. "In 1858, People Said the Telegraph Was 'Too Fast for the Truth.'" *The Atlantic*, 28 July 2014,

www.theatlantic.com/technology/archive/2014/07/in-1858-people-said-the-t elegraph-was-too-fast-for-the-truth/375171/. Accessed 8 Oct. 2019. This article talked about how some people were against the telegraph line because it was too fast and could only portray short messages.

Mabee, Carleton. "Samuel F.B. Morse" ["Samuel F.B. Morse"]. *Encyclopedia Britannica*, 4 Oct. 2019,

www.britannica.com/biography/Samuel-F-B-Morse. Accessed 21 Oct.

2019. This website had information retaining to Samuel Morse's life story.

McGillem, Clare D. "Telegraph." Encyclopedia Britannica,

www.britannica.com/technology/telegraph. Accessed 1 Nov. 2019. This website had lots of information about the history of the telegraph.

"Morse Code Alphabet." 2015. CodeBug,

www.codebug.org.uk/learn/step/540/morse-code-alphabet/. Accessed 5 Dec. 2019. This website contained an image showing way Morse Code represented each letter and number. "Morse Code & the Telegraph." *HISTORY*, A&E Television Networks, 6 June 2019, www.history.com/topics/inventions/telegraph. Accessed 8 Oct. 2019. This article explained what Morse code was and how it was used with the telegraph.

Rafferty, John P., editor. "Morse Code Communications." *Encyclopedia Britannica*, www.britannica.com/topic/Morse-Code. Accessed 31 Oct.
2019. This website had plenty of information about the history of Morse Code.

Smithfield, Brad. "1858: First Transatlantic Telegraph Cable Completed, Took 3
Years – Lasted 3 Weeks." *The Vintage News*, 24 Jan. 2016,
www.thevintagenews.com/2016/01/24/47622/. Accessed 9 Oct. 2019. This article includes information about how the idea for the Cable came about and the construction of it.

Tikkanen, Amy, et al., editors. "Cyrus W. Field." *Encyclopedia Britannica*, 20 July 1998, www.britannica.com/biography/Cyrus-W-Field. Accessed 29 Oct.
2019. This entry gave good information on Cyrus West Field's life.

"Transatlantic Cable." *Engineering and Technology History Wiki*, 23 Nov. 2017, ethw.org/Transatlantic_Cable. Accessed 10 Oct. 2019. This website listed the actual components that made up the cable, and how those were chosen, and used. "The Transatlantic Cable." History Magazine,

www.history-magazine.com/cable.html. Accessed 8 Oct. 2019. This article showed some of what was going on in the United States during the cable's construction. It also outlined the three different attempts in laying the telegraph cable.

"The Transatlantic Cable." History Magazine,

www.history-magazine.com/cable.html. Accessed 9 Oct. 2019. This website talked about the construction of the Transatlantic Cable, and what impact it later had.

"The Transatlantic Cable." History Magazine. History Magazine,

www.history-magazine.com/cable.html. Accessed 22 Oct. 2019. This site gave information on why the cable was built, and about the attempts it took to be successful.

Transatlantic Cable Handled 8 Words a Minute in 1866. Tech Musings, 5 Mar. 2008,

royal.pingdom.com/transatlantic-cable-handled-8-words-a-minute-in-1866/. Accessed 19 Dec. 2019. This website showed how the cable improved the previous way of getting/sending information and how the speed of communication increased greatly. "Transatlantic Telegraph Cable – 1858." NationalMaglab, 10 Dec. 2014,

nationalmaglab.org/education/magnet-academy/history-of-electricity-magn etism/museum/transatlantic-telegraph-cable. Accessed 9 Oct. 2019. This site talks about the construction and impact of the cable.